Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: July 21, 2016

In attendance: Ned Panfile & Bruce DiBisceglie.
1. Communications
a. June ‘16 Mendham Borough Recreation Committee (MBRC) meeting minutes reviewed.  
i. Minutes and agendas posted to Mendham Borough website.
b. Bruce shared a proposal from Township resident Kate Harnet. Through Mendham Township Recreation Director, Peter Wright.
i. Kate proposed a new plan where:

1. The Borough Day Camp extend to a full day camp and have Brookside Beach be the afternoon portion of the extended day. 
2. The first four hours remains the same in Borough Park / Mendham H&R Club 

3. In the afternoon, the Borough Day Camp would organize transportation from Borough Park to Brookside Beach. 

4. Kate’s plan calls for the Mendham Borough Day Camp to double rates from $63/wk to $126/wk per camper.
5. Kate’s plan calls for Mendham Borough Day Camp to assume responsibility for insurance and liability.

6. Kate’s plan calls for Mendham Borough Day Camp to pay Brookside $5 per camper and keep any remaining income as profit.

ii. Bruce shared this proposal with Day Camp Director, Amanda Sherwin: Amanda was not in favor of the proposal noting the lack of demand to go to Brookside, increase in costs and having to provide more services per NJ State Law (i.e.: lunches) and if that she were to be held responsible for the second half of the day, she would resign.

iii. Bruce shared this proposal with the MBRC: The committee rejected the proposal noting that if there was a demand, children would be currently going from the Borough Day Camp to Brookside on their own. This is not happening. The counter proposal was that Brookside make all arrangements, handle registration, insurance and fees as an activity apart from the Mendham Borough Day Camp. But Brookside would be allowed to pick up swimmers from the Borough Day Camp. 
c. Meetings:

i. Bruce attended the Meeting of the Mayor and Council on June 20, 2016. Bruce shared that:

1. Mayor Henry applauded the idea of moving Rob Trout’s band from the gazebo to a location near the Pastime food concession. 

2. The Scott Farm Loop Trail was approved by a 5-0 vote.

3. The Abner Doubleday Historical Marker Application was approved by a 5-0 vote.

ii. Bruce attended the Meeting of the Mayor and Council on July 18, 2016. Bruce shared that:

1. Dave Sharkey reported that the Day Camp is doing well and that both concerts featured good bands and was well received by a good crowd of residents.

2. Day Camp Update: 

a. Despite a two-year decline in K-6 school enrollment of 13%, the Day Camp is at 95% capacity after having 100% capacity in 2015. The actual attendance is rising in the younger groups (K-3). There amount of boys attending the camp is about the same. The drop off is with girls from grades 5-6. The Day Camp is looking closely to these groups to see if there is anything that can be done to retain this one sector.
3. Labor Day Parade:

a. Ned noted that High School Alumni and possibly the football team will also be marching in the parade. They will gather in the HS parking lot and join the parade directly after the High School band from the HS driveway turning west on to East Main Street. Ned will be the contact point for the HS groups and the location.
4. Concert/Movie Update: 

a. On July 6th MBRC showed “Hotel Transylvania” at the gazebo. About 60 were in attendance. The new inflatable screen was used with no problems. John Grunberg offered to sell the 400 lumen projector, DVD player and all cables to Mendham for $300. Bruce agreed as the MBRC would have paid as much if not more buying on our own. The projector alone retails for close to $4000 brand new.
b. On July 10th Carnaby Street kicked off the Summer Concert Series to a crowd to 160. Retention was high.

c. On July 17th Kimon & the Prophets played to a crowd to 120. Retention was high.

d. Feedback on both bands was all favorable.

e. Bruce purchased the low-watt FM transmitter for $112. The FCC compliant transmitter will be used broadcast the MBRC’s presentation of the movie “Field of Dreams” as a drive-in movie on lower ballfield and basketball court at Borough Park on July 27th. Bruce has contacted Chief Libertino for assistance with traffic flow. 

f. With the purchase of projector, screen, DVD player, FM transmitter and renting the movies themselves, Recreation is still under budget. Bruce noted that the projector, screen, DVD player, FM transmitter are one-time purchases which will save money on the 2017 budget and beyond. 
5. Prior Business:   
a. Christine and Amy have agreed that Amy & the Mountain View Call of 2017 will provide refreshments as a fund-raiser during the drive-in movie
6. New Business:   
a. Bret Riamondo has resigned from the MBRC as of June 10th. A replacement as an alternate will be needed.

b. On July 20th a resident had requested to use a two-man inflatable boat at the Mud Hole. Bruce spoke to the gentleman advising him that no recreational activities (swimming, ice-skating, etc) are allowed on the water for safety reasons as posted at the location. Fishing is permitted and ice-skating only as a Recreation sponsored event after DPW has confirmed a minimum 8” safety thickness of the ice. 

i. The item was discussed in committee to see if Mendham Borough should clarify that boating should or should not be permitted at Mud Hole. The discussion yielded many concerns especially if a boater capsizes:
1. There is no life guard or boating supervisor on duty.

2. The water has not been treated for human interaction.

3. If a boating precedent is set, will jet-skis or powerboats be allowed?

4. Bacteria levels are not tested for swimming.

5. If a boater capsizes, they could possibly get bogged in the soft mud to a point that they could not escape and/or possibly drown. 

6. Mud Hole should remain for fishing only, except for Borough approved ice-skating events that meet all safety standards.

ii. Since the ‘No swimming” sign has faded badly, MBRC requests that the signage be replace and that “no boating or recreational activities” be added to “no swimming”

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Wednesday, August 17th, 2016 at the Phoenix House
